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Submission to Christchurch City Council’s 2006-16 Long Term Council Community
Plan

Recreation and Leisure

Question 2

Do you have any comments on groups of activities (the activities and services that
Council provides)?

Peninsula and Plains Orienteers (PAPO) strongly supports the recreation and leisure
objective of “healthy and active lifestyles” and acknowledges the City’s contribution to
“providing a range of accessible recreational programmes”. The City’s support of the
Bottle Lake CCC Fun Day continues to see an increase in popularity with 920 attending
on 19 February 2006, a 78% increase on 2005. The City’s support, through providing
access to CCC owned land at no cost to PAPO, has been valuable in enabling the club to
run more events close to Christchurch; this has lead to increasing participation in
orienteering; 1574 people participated in events on CCC owned land in 2005 and to date
in 2006 1422 people have participated in events on CCC owned land. PAPO seeks
continuation of this support.

Permanent orienteering courses on CCC land are also well-used. In 2004 the Club
supplied 240 map packs to the Council for the permanent course at Victoria Park. In 2005
315 packs were supplied. We have received a request from CCC leaseholders for the
establishment of permanent courses on CCC land at Spencerville. The caravan park
managers have sought the establishment of permanent courses for use by community
groups such as Scouts and for holiday programmes offered by the managers of the park.
Spencerville is soon to be remapped so the only work required is the production of
permanent controls, their placement and map production. Assistance with funding or “in
kind” ranger services to implement the permanent courses would assist CCC in achieving
its recreation and leisure objectives.

Map sets - including a map, clip card, control descriptions - all within a ziplock plastic
bag can be provided at $2.50 per set. We would anticipate the use of approximately 500
map packs per year (ie an annual cost of $1,250.00 per year). The figure for map use
could be quite conservative as the numbers of visitors and holiday camps at Spencerville

is very high.

The CCC could assist in providing:

approximately 40 H4 tanalised 75x125mm posts at least 1metre long.

the labour for installation of the posts, under the supervision of the PAPO planner.
reimbursement of PAPQ for the manufacturing cost of the Orienteering control
plates that are attached to the posts (approximate cost $450-8550). These plates
are preferably recessed into the posts and glued in place to minimise tampering.
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Thus PAPO is seeking $450-8550 to establish permanent courses at Spencerville in
2006/7 and ongoing funding of an estimated $1,250.00 per year for the preparation of
map packs.
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